GSFF Meeting
March 1, 2010
Call to Order 2:05
Attendees:  Patricia Palko (Biology & President), Lindsay Smith (Art History), Kav Shrestha (Computer Science), Kristy Firebaugh (English), Andrew Edwards (Electronic Media Arts & Design), Joshua Lawton (Digital Media Studies), Jenya Kirshtein (Math), Lauren Morse (Geography), April Kamp-Whittaker (Anthropology), Laura Rindlaub (Psychology), Kelly Burt (International & Intercultural Communication), Jamie Lomax (Physics & Astronomy), Azure Avery (Treasurer), Beverly Natividad (Vice-President), Arianna Molloy (Communication Studies), David Fodel (Fine Arts)
Vice President’s Report:

VP absent, so President reported in her place.  VP would like to create surveys to assess how GSFF is doing in accomplishing its mission and how the executive council is doing.  Assessments can be done online and she will be creating questions for the survey.  No one had any suggestions on how to improve GSFF at the moment.
Secretary’s Report: 


Secretary absent, so President will take minutes.
Council needs to approve minutes from the quarter.  It was suggested that we review the minutes for approval during the following meeting and have a copy of the minutes available for review to assist in this process.
Treasurer’s Report:

GSFF has $8459.77 in its account, due to student fees, the roll-over from Fall Quarter, and the cushion.  The amount should ensure that we are able to fund students at a higher percentage than previous Winter Quarters, even though this is the time in which GSFF receives the most funding applications.
President’s Report

NREL lecture was a success.  The lecture had 50 attendees, which is a great turn-out for a seminar that is not required or sponsored by a department.  Refreshments were $36.85.  The President will be submitting a reimbursement request for this amount.  The next lecture series title was decided upon: “Are Science and Religion Compatible”.  It will be given by Dr. James Platt from Biology and Dr. Gary Brower, the University Chaplin, Tuesday afternoon, during the last week of April.
New Business

· Arianna Molloy would like to create nametags containing each representative’s name and department.  It was noted that many of the representative positions change frequently.  Therefore, it was suggested that perhaps laminated tags containing the department name permanently written but with room to write-in the representative name in dry-erase ink would be the most enduring.  She will check on the price on report to the council.
· Since the maximum funding amounts for research and conference reimbursement are now $700, it was suggested that the two different funding application forms be collapsed into a single form.  On this form, the student will indicate into which category they fall: presenter (whether at a conference or a recital, etc.), attendee (whether conference or other meeting, work), or researcher.  Presenters are awarded a maximum of 80% of their requested amounts and attendees and researchers are awarded a maximum of 50% of their requested amounts.  All were in favor of making this change.  The forms will be updated and uploaded to the website for the Spring Quarter round of funding.

· David Fodel would like to submit an application for funding during Spring Quarter, although he incurred his expenses during Winter Quarter.  It was noted that the council must vote on such exceptions to ensure that GSFF is not overloaded with unexpected applications during Spring.  This prevents Spring Quarter applicants from only receiving a very small percentage of their requested funding amounts.  All were in favor of approving David Fodel’s request.

· The purchasing department will accept applications for reimbursement from students who shared a room, as long as the receipt is in at least one of the student’s names.  It would be ideal, though, if the students whose names were not included on the lodging receipt could get a receipt (such as a cancelled check) from the student whose name was on the lodging receipt.

· Presenting students were awarded 48.59% of their requested amounts and attendee/researcher students were awarded 24.30% of their requested amounts.


Adjourned:  3:15
